ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
July 22, 2019
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Board President Dennis Hetrick,  at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, July 22, 2019, in the high school conference room.  
No public comment was made.
Minutes of the June 17, 2019, regular and closed board meeting were presented and approved by consensus of the board. 
District vouchers in the amount of $391,788.68, and activity vouchers in the amount of $8,230.40
were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.

Ms. Bremer gave the elementary principal report.  Ms. Bremer informed the board that last year our summer school FTE was 12 and this year we are up to at least 14.  It has been a busy summer working on schedules, and student handbooks provided by NEOLA.  Ms. Bremer is also waiting on Forward Exam results to complete the needs assessment.
Mr. Reed gave the middle/high school principal report.  Mr. Reed sent out a letter to parents regarding the Rivermen Kids Clubhouse After School Program.  The letter went out to parents of Kindergarten through grade 6 students, and letters were also mailed to B4 parents.  Kati Hanson will do a great job running the program, and Annie Lisowski from the 4H Extension is also willing to come help.
Mr. Stewart presented a letter of resignation from Michele Raethke.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the resignation for Michele Raethke with gratitude for her years of service.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Mr. Stewart presented the board with new hire information for Sydney Sylvester for the Third Grade Teacher position.   A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to approve hiring Sydney Sylvester for the Third Grade Teacher position.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Mr. Stewart presented the board with new hire information for Samantha Milton for the B4 Teacher position.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the hiring of Samantha Milton as B4 Teacher on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, and Intervention help on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons for a total of .88 FTE.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented the board with 66.030 agreement from Pepin for Pupil Services at 35% which is down from 40% last year.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the 66.030 Pupil Services Agreement with Pepin.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented the board with the 66.030 agreement from Pepin for Speech and Language Specialist at 50%.   A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the 66.030 Speech and Language Agreement with Pepin.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Stewart presented the board with the audit contract from Bauman Associates.  Discussion held.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the audit contract with Bauman Associates.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Stewart presented the property insurance renewal from Community Insurance.  Discussion was held.  The board would like Mr. Stewart to check on the real property limit.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the property insurance with Community Insurance pending Mr. Stewart’s discussion on questions regarding the property limits.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented the renewal for liability insurance with Community Insurance. A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the liability insurance renewal with Community Insurance.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart informed that board as part of the process of working through policy with NEOLA, that the district needs to designate compliance officers.  Due to having a proper appeal process in place, Mr. Stewart should not be a compliance officer.  Mr. Stewart’s recommendations and the recommendation of the policy committee would be Ms. Bremer and Mr. Reed be the compliance officers for the district.  A motion was made by Sarah Danzinger and seconded by Doug Kane to designate Ms. Bremer and Mr. Reed as the compliance officers for the district.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Stewart requested approval from the board for Mr. Scott Noll to teach our Business Communications course as a 12th grade ELA equivalency course.  Through this process the district will also be submitting an equivalency form to DPI for approval.  In addition, a district committee composed of Mr. Noll, Mr. Mezera, Mrs. Rieck, Mr. Reed and Mr. Stewart will complete a standards crosswalk process to ensure alignment and fidelity.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve Business Communications class as an ELA equivalent course.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented propane prices for the 2019-20 season.  Discussion held.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve Mr. Stewart going with the best deal on propane and diesel.  The motion carried unanimously. 
The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, August 26, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  
Mr. Stewart informed the board that we received one applicant so far for the part-time kitchen assistant.  Amanda Hund and Mr. Stewart will be setting up a time to interview.
The room reorganization is going well.  The weightroom is in with the assistance of the custodians and football team and coaches.  Kati Hanson is doing a great job with the combination of the libraries.  We are still waiting on some of the new furniture for the library.   The elementary computer lab is just waiting for the electrician to come to run wiring and then that room will also be completed.  The concession stand/storage area is the next project to complete by putting a wall to separate.
Through the cleaning process, the custodians have found many extra items.  Mr. Stewart will send out an email to staff first to come check out the garage sale in the cafeteria of the extra items.  Then the sale will open to the community.
Mr. Stewart brought to the board additional student lettering opportunities for fall and winter dance following the criteria laid out by Pepin.  Mr. Stewart will bring back lettering criteria for dance and all sports to the next meeting.  Mr. Stewart would also like to give an Activity letter for trap and ice fishing.  These items will be brought to the next board meeting as an action item.

Gifts and donations were recognized and appreciated.  LuAnn and Rick Flurry donated $500 for teacher supplies.  Also, through LuAnn Flurry’s hours at the Ye Old School House a donation was sent for $439.50 that Mrs. Flurry would like put toward the Alma Pride program.
The Policy Committee has been very busy in June and July meeting with Stu Waller from NEOLA.    The next meeting is Wednesday, July 24 and also Monday, July 29.  The committee will bring the policies back to the board following these dates.
The Building, Grounds, and Transportation Committee next meeting date will be Wednesday, August 7th.

Community Relations Committee met on Wednesday, July 17th.  Todd Myren gave a recap of the meeting.  The committee would like to raise money for a school electronic sign and are looking for ideas on getting donations.  The committee also talked about homecoming week, with hopes that the school involve the community more by placing signs and decorations downtown.

Personnel Committee met tonight prior to the board meeting to discuss salary changes.
Mr. Stewart informed the board that Alma School is one of the recipients of the $25,000 Monsanto Grant to help with some supplies for the agriculture, tech ed, and STEM programs.

Dennis Hetrick stated:  It is envisioned that the School Board of the School District of Alma will convene in closed session in accordance with Wisconsin Statute 19.85 (1) (c) considering employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.  Sarah Danzinger took roll call, all members voted yes.  Board convened into closed session at 8:17 p.m.

A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Corey Hanson to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.






_ ___ _ ________________________
Clerk, Sarah Danzinger
